

THE THOMAS ADAMS SCHOOL, WEM

incorporating

ADAMS COLLEGE SIXTH FORM CENTRE ADAMS HOUSE (BOARDING)

Headteacher: Mark Cooper BA (Hons)
Deputy Headteacher: Gavin Sterry BSc (Hons) MA



19 March 2020

Dear Parent/Carer of Year 11 & 13 Students

During these unprecedented times, our priority remains the health and well-being of every student and staff member, as well as being able to provide continued education.

Due to a continuing reduction in staffing we have made the difficult decision that Year 11 and Year 13 pupils should not attend school from Friday 20 March.

At the moment, I cannot tell you any more information about how things will work now that the May/June exams have been cancelled. As soon as I receive further information, I will contact you. I totally understand how your son/daughter will be feeling, but they should be reassured that they are not on their own, every other Year 11 and Year 13 student across the country are in exactly the same position.

We will keep in touch with the pupils via Microsoft Teams and please be assured that we are still here to support and guide them through this difficult time.

I would recommend that pupils still access the work that is available, so as to ensure that they are well prepared for future studies and the next steps of their journey.

It is important that the students stay focused on their aspirations for the future, eat healthily, get plenty of sleep, exercise and stay positive.

If you have any concerns we are still here to support. Please contact enquiries@thomasadams.net or via our website.

Yours sincerely

llyer

Mr M Cooper Headteacher







